Previous minutes were read and approved.

Treasurers report was reviewed and approved.

Final report was given on the readiness of the protective lathe shields by Wes Jones. They were reported ready for the symposium in Dalton, GA.

Marty Wildes brought up a proposal that our club sponsor an explorer scout group that would focus on woodturning and wood shop projects and safety practices. It was decided that further fact finding would be necessary before any decisions would be made.

A report was given to the Board by Jim Hardy that indicated that our Symposium attendance was adequate to make a nice profit and that everything was on schedule.

Mark Sillay indicated that our club would be required to file a regular 990 tax return if our gross income exceeded \$50,000 this year. He also reported that all of the book keeping was being done on the Quickbooks program that is set up for 501 (c)3 organizations.

Bob Lough brought up an idea that our club could work in conjunction with the Trees Atlanta organization to get some club recognition and at the same time be involved in a worthy community project. A discussion was held but no formal action was taken by the board.

Mark Sillay announced that the American Craft Council would like our club to do another woodturning demonstration at their show in the spring of 2014. Last year they gave us a \$700 honorarium.

Respectfully submitted for Turk Alliston, Mark Sillay